CHAIR’S PANEL

4.30 pm Thursday 10th November 2005

Present:
Cllr. Mrs Shirley Lynch


Cllr Mrs C Smith-Haynes

P. Chaplin, Development Control Manager

1.
KET/2005/0888  -
101 Desborough Road, Rothwell (land adjacent)




New Dwelling
The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  

Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  They were shown the sequence of plans resulting in the latest amendments, and the size of the site, and character of the area were discussed.  They were made aware of the issues of character, design and neighbours amenity, including the effect on an existing window.  After reading the objectors’ comments, the Panel said that officers should ask the applicant to explain how the proposal for draining surface water will overcome or avoid the concerns expressed by the neighbour, and that this is to form part of the application.

If this was done satisfactorily, the Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers, otherwise it had to go to Committee.

2. KET/2005/0964 – 
I V G White Ltd, Finedon Road, Burton Latimer




Extension to north side of existing building to form extension to existing pack house
The Panel were reminded of the planning history and were shown the plans and drawings from the file and third party comments.  Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  The Panel found it difficult to relate the address of the objector to the site based on the out of date site location plan provided by the applicant.  They stressed that having up to date location plans submitted with a proposal was vital.  Reference had to be made to other planning files and up to date plans before ascertaining the position of the objector’s property relative to the site.  After noting the size of the current proposal, the orientation of the openings to be used for fork lifts, the Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers.
Subject to expiry of consultation period 23rd November 2005 – Decision issued after this on basis no further new issues raised.

3.
KET/2005/0965 -
Warren Hill Nurses Home, Kettering General Hospital, Rothwell Road, Kettering




Single storey extension to Warren Hill House
The Panel were shown the Officer’s Report, plans, and photos from the file.  They also read the objectors’ comments.  The Panel saw that the amendments avoided a building across the front of Warren House, noted the objectors points, and that this application meant 4 staff employed as a result.  The longer term parking problems at the hospital had to be addressed, but in relation to this proposal.

The Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers.

The Meeting closed at 5.30 pm
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